
FLOOD FORUM  : Mar 2020: Hambleton FLAG 

Storm Caira (9 Feb) dropped a large amount of water overnight. The following morning (8.45) Kiln 

Lane was flooded from Sherbourne Avenue to Wyreside Drive and blocked off to traffic. By 11am 

several manholes were spurting water and the level of water was rising. By 3pm the water had risen 

and must have been at least a foot deep on the pavement of Sherbourne Rd, and the road surface 

was deeply covered well past Riverside Drive. By 4.45pm the levels had dropped considerably but 

there was still a lot of water along the whole length of Kiln Lane. 

At 8.45am Sandy Lane has considerable depth of water on its central section, causing drivers to 

proceed with caution, (gone by 11am) and the junction of Marsh Lane with Ryecroft Road was 

similarly flooded. 

Grange Road was flooded, a stretch of deep water, above the culvert, still there at 11am but gone by 

3pm. 

Carr Lane was flooded near the Coppins and Birkrigg but sand bags prevented flooding of the 

properties. Not all drivers heeded the need to drive slowly causing unnecessary waves of water over 

the sandbags.  

Sunday 23: 9.00am Triangular manhole cover on Kiln Lane at the bottom of Wyreside Drive was 

observed gently overflowing onto the highway. Had stopped by 10.30am   

Monday 24 Feb. Postmen at 9.00 am were unable to access Sherbourne Rd due to flood water, 

reported to be up to the doorstep of at least one property. 

Carr Lane: 10.40am (near the Coppins) The east side of road was flooded, but west side just very 

wet. Two manholes close to Carrisbrooke were jetting water. Still jetting water at 2.45pm, but this 

had stopped by 4.30pm. 

Sower Carr Lane 10.45am: Considerable flooding, very muddy water, about 6 inches deep, noted on 

the road by the entrance to the caravan park.  

 

 



 


